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Hingham Playgroup
Complaints Policy
Hingham Playgroup aims to provide a high quality and courteous service to everyone with whom we come into contact.

Whilst we endeavour to make our provision accessible and acceptable to all, there may be instances when we do not meet these standards.

We welcome any suggestions about how we may improve the group and take any complaints and concerns seriously.
Our Complaints Policy is issued to all families as part of the registration process.  It is also available via our website.
As part of the ‘Parent Information Pack’ you receive with your registration paperwork you will find our Privacy Statement/Policy around data we hold on your child. This informs of the information of information we hold, why, how we hold it and how we dispose of it. It also gives you information about making a complaint directly to the Information Commissioners Office if you wish to.
Where parents/carers are not satisfied that their child is receiving the free entitlement in the correct way (as set out in this funding agreement and in Early Education and Childcare Statutory guidance for local authorities), a complaint can be submitted directly to the lead practitioner Nicola Hindle.
If the matter is not resolved adequately then they can contact the Local Authority. 

If any parent/carer should have cause for complaint they should in the first instance raise their concerns with the Playgroup Leading Practitioner, Nicola Hindle, or in her absence, the assistant leading practitioner or the chairperson. This may be verbal or in writing.

The complaint will be recorded in our complaints record book and the matter fully investigated. Details of the investigation, any action taken as a result of that investigation and whether the outcome was satisfactory will be fully recorded.  

We will investigate all written complaints referring to the welfare requirements and notify the complainants of the outcome of the investigation within 28 days of having received the complaint.

The complaints file is kept on the premises and may be viewed on request by parents at any time.

The record of complaints will be kept for at least three years.

If the complaint needs further investigation a mediator may be called to give advice. The mediator will be someone who can listen equally to both sides with an unbiased view and help resolve the area of concern. All parties will maintain confidentiality.

Any complaints that are still unresolved after this stage may be referred to OFSTED who are responsible for ensuring the group is complying with the National Standards for Day care and providing a good quality of education.  

They can be contacted in the following ways.
By Telephone:
0300 123 4666       
Website: www.ofsted.gov.uk 


E-mail: enquiries@ofsted.gov.uk
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